Rwanda Contests Report on Army
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JOHANNESBURG (AP) — Rwanda has threatened to withdraw its troops from peacekeeping operations for the United Nations if it publishes a report accusing the Rwandan Army of committing genocide in the Democratic Republic of Congo in the 1990s, Rwanda’s foreign minister said in a letter sent to Secretary General Ban Ki-moon.

The letter from Foreign Minister Louise Mushikiwabo, dated Aug. 3, describes the 545-page draft report as “fatally flawed” and “incredibly irresponsible.”

The draft accuses Rwandan troops and rebel allies tied to the current Congolese president of slaughtering tens of thousands of Hutu in Congo two years after those same troops stopped Rwanda’s 1994 genocide that killed more than half a million Tutsi and some moderate Hutu.

Ms. Mushikiwabo wrote that investigators used “the lowest evidentiary standard” to support the report’s allegations of genocide, war crimes and crimes against humanity. The report says investigators required two independent sources for each of the 600 incidents documented.

“Attempts to take action on this report — either through its release or leaks to the media — will force us to withdraw from Rwanda’s various commitments to the United Nations, especially in the area of peacekeeping,” Ms. Mushikiwabo wrote. Rwanda contributes thousands of troops to peacekeeping missions in Chad, Haiti, Liberia and Sudan.
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